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ORGANIZED  

 AEHSAS 2023  
(Bidding a formal farewell)  

                                                 ON 
                                         23/06/2023 
 

Introducing “AEHSAS 2023”! The formal farewell event as one of the flagship events at GSMS-GTU 
 
AEHSAS 2023 was organized by GSMS-GTU for the Batch 2021-23 to bid a heartfelt goodbye to the 
outgoing students, acknowledging their contributions, achievements, and the memories they have 
created during their time at the institution. The event aimed to create a meaningful and memorable 
experience for the departing students and express gratitude for their valuable presence. The farewell 
event was attended by faculty members, staff, and fellow students. 
 
The farewell event commenced with a formal opening ceremony, where 
Ms. Hetal Rathod (Assistant Professor, GSMS-GTU) welcomed the 
attendees and set the tone for the event. She highlighted the significance 
of the occasion and expressed appreciation for the departing students' 
journey and accomplishments. A video containing the two-year memories 
of Batch 2021-23 was also portrayed on the screen which was cherished by 
the students to an extent of making their eyes teary.  
 

Selected outgoing 
students were given 
an opportunity to 
share their 
reflections on their 
time at the 
institution. They 
expressed their gratitude for the education, 
friendships, and personal growth they experienced 
during their journey. They spoke about their 
challenges, triumphs, and the invaluable lessons 
learned throughout their academic tenure. 
 

 
To honor the 
accomplishments of the 
students of Batch 2021-
23, various recognitions 
were presented which 
included the following 
categories: Class 
Representative, Media 
Committee member,  
 
 

NAAC A+ Accredited 



 
Cultural Committee member, Sports Committee member, Dresscode Committee member, Placement & 
Industry Interaction Committee member, maximum attendance, maximum utilization of library resources, 
academic excellence and obedient behaviour as an International student and excellence in MBA (IEV).  

 
The recipients were called on stage to receive their certificates of appreciation which was acknowledged 
by the entire audience. 
 
 
 
 



Dr. Kaushal Bhatt (Associate Professor, GSMS-GTU) was invited 
on stage to deliver a farewell address on behalf of the entire 
GSMS-GTU family. He shared his good wishes to the students, 
encouraging them to embrace their future endeavors with 
confidence and determination. He also shared his experience 
as a faculty with the students of Batch 2021-23 further 
mentioning that Batch 2021-23 is the luckiest batch of GSMS-
GTU as they have been fortunate to witness maximum flagship 
events of the Institute and also Accreditation of GTU with A+ 
Grade by NAAC. He even mentioned that this batch would be 
the first batch of GSMS-GTU to be receiving their degree 
certificates with NAAC Accreditation. 

 
Prof. (Dr.) Pankajray Patel (Director, 
GSMS-GTU & I/c Vice-Chancellor, GTU) 
was invited on stage to impart his 
blessings to these students. Through his 
address, he motivated the audience to be 
ever ready to witness and tackle any 
challenge coming on the way. He also 
shared how dynamic the organization 
might be which expects an individual to 
be equally dynamic by conveying 
examples of a few of the GSMS-GTU 
faculties. He also mentioned about the 
journey of Batch 2021-23 from Covid-19 
pandemic to Biparjoy cyclone by 
explaining the meaning of the term 
coined as “Biparjoy” which is “Tabaahi”. 
Having said that, he encouraged the 
audience to make “Tabaahi” in whatever 
they do and wherever they work which 
shall be in terms of shining high, 
willingness to work, having a learning 
aptitude and possessing the requisite soft 
and technical skills. He ended his address 
on a blessing note. 
 



The event was concluded with a Vote of thanks by Dr. Radhika Gandhi 
(Assistant Professor, GSMS-GTU) wherein she extended her heartfelt 
thanks to all the stakeholders (direct and indirect) who helped the 
coordinating team for making this event a grand success. 

 
Dr. Radhika Gandhi (Assistant 
Professor, GSMS-GTU) & Ms. 
Hetal Rathod (Assistant 
Professor, GSMS-GTU) served as 
faculty coordinators for the 
entire event along with the team of student volunteers from MBA (IB) Semester-2. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Report prepared and compiled by: Dr. Radhika Gandhi (Assistant Professor, GSMS-GTU) 


